City of Scanlon
City Council Minutes
May 10, 2017
5:30 pm

Pursuant to call, and with due notice Mayor, Marshall Johnson called to order this meeting of the Scanlon City Council meeting at 5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Scanlon Community Center on Wednesday, May 10, 2017.
Roll Call:  Mayor Marshall Johnson, Scott Boedigheimer, Al Wallin, James Pratt, Mike Berthiaume, Public Works Caleb Maki, , City Attorney Dennis Korman, City Clerk/Treasurer Lori Stigers.
Citizen Present:  Sharon Jones, Kim Knudtson, Jason Bartl, Mary Ann Johnson, Linda Berthiaume, Jane Oswold.
Consent Agenda:
Motion to approve the minutes from the March 24, 2017 Special City Council made by James Pratt, second Al Wallin.  All in favor, motion carries.
Motion to approve the minutes from the April 10, 2017 Public Hearing made by James Pratt, second Mike Berthiaume.  All in favor, motion carries.
Motion to approve the minutes from the April 12, 2017 City Council meeting made by Al Wallin, second Mike Berthiaume.  All in favor, motion carries.
Approval of checks paid will be approved at the June 2017 City Council Meeting.
Receive and file January, February and March Financial Reports, made by Mike Berthiaume, second James Pratt.  All in favor, motion carries.
Charitable Gambling
Received March 2017 report from Reach, Lost Tavern and River Inn showed a profit, check received in the amount of $314.11.
Received March 2017 report from Wood City Riders, Rendezvous showed a profit, check received in the amount of $484.46.
Received March 2017 report from Eagles Aerie 1163, Trapper Pete’s showed a loss ($854.36) due to start up charges, no check sent.
Communications:
Cloquet Police Department – Carey Ferrell, said he didn’t notice anything out ordinary, Mike Berthiaume asked Carey why there were so many calls from one address.  Carey told the council at that address the Cloquet Police Department has responded to several calls.  Marshall mentioned to Carey that he received a call from a resident about possible gas being syphoned out of his vehicles, Carey said they would have a little more patrol in that area.
Building Inspector – William Schlenvogt reported he has issued 5 building permits since last meeting; roofing, replace chimney, fence.  
We continued our discussion on Cloquet doing our Building Inspection when Bill retires.  Last month Scott Boedigheimer asked to have a breakdown on what we paid over that past few years and what we received in income.  Lori went back 3 years and presented a break down to the City Council and we have taken a loss for the past 3 years.  Bill explained to the Council, that we are not charging enough on building permits to offset expenses.  Bill is very confident that Cloquet could handle our residents, our residents would be able to go to Cloquet City Hall and get help and ask questions Monday-Friday 8-5.  We have not raised the building permits since August 2014, either way we decide the City will have to raise building permits.  Scott asked about 

joining with Carlton and Wrenshall again, at this time they are not actively looking for someone.  Dennis Korman had a few issues with the contract draft that was presented from Cloquet.  Motion to have Dennis work on the contract with Frank Yetka made by James Pratt, second Mike Berthiaume.  All in favor, motion carries.  We will continue this discussion at our next City Council meeting 
City Attorney – Dennis Korman reported that Wade Grangruth next hearing date is May 25th at 9:30, Dennis will give the City Council an update at the June meeting.
The City has received a few letters from United State Department of the Interior Bureau of Indian Affairs.  Dennis will review the letter and parcel numbers and let the City know if they need to do anything.
City Engineer – Not present but Marshall reported that the bidding opening was Monday May 8, 2017 at 10:00 am for the 2017 Sewer Re lining project.  SEH estimated cost for the project was $204,252.50, the City received 5 bids: 
Hydro Kleen $112,599.40                           Insituform Tech USA - $109,337.00
Lametti and Sons Inc - $148,294.00           Michels Corp - $117,413.00
Veit & Company - $140,024.00
   Motion to accept SEH recommendation to award Insitufrom the 2017 Sewer Reline Project in the amount 
   of $109,337.00, Resolution 2017-17 made by James Pratt, second Al Wallin. All in favor, motion carries.
Mark Wallis finally got back to us about GIS mapping and costs, SEH annual fee is $1500.00 and any         updates will be at an hourly rate.  Caleb will keep a list of our updates and send to SEH yearly.  This is within our 2017 budget.  Motion to accept the GIS mapping additional costs made by Scott Boedigheimer, second James Pratt.  All in favor, motion carries.  
Public Works – Caleb presented his report see attached.
Public Works will start mowing as weather permits. There has been some vandalizing done to the park equipment, Cloquet Police will be doing some extra patrolling.  Public Works continue to patch pot holes, the asphalt plants are starting to open up so they are able to start getting hot mix.  Caleb had 2 estimates for sewer televising and jetting, motion to award Superior Jetting for the estimated amount $4,928.00 made by James Pratt, second Al Wallin.  All in favor, motion carries.  Caleb is having issues with getting rid of the brush, he has contacted Grover’s Tree Service and has not heard anything back yet.  James Pratt suggested contacting Carlson Timber or rent a chipper for a day.  The back overhead garage door needs to be replaced, they do not use it much suggestion of replacing with a smaller garage door 8x10 big enough for skidsteer, and we will be discussing this at budget planning time.
Comments and Concerns from Residents:
Sharon Jones asked if the City had any kind of ordinance on compost piles.  At this time we do not but we     will bring this to the Planning Commission, Lori will check Cloquet’s ordinance to see what they have to use as a guide. 
   No other comments 
Committee Reports:
City Property/Building Community Center Committee – Motion to approve the revised Fine and Fee’s Schedule by Resolution 2017-15 made by Al Wallin, second by James Pratt.  All in favor, motion carries.
Caleb needs to get estimates to get sidewalks and front entrance ADA compliant.  
City Clerk Office – Nothing to report
Cloquet Fire District –Insurance Committee – Scott reported that the CAFD is moving forward on the Jarden property for the new fire station.  
Park Department – Mike reported that the Park Board met on April 13, 2017 and the Park Board has some recommendations:
1.  To purchase a bench by the basketball court at City Hall
2.  To put a seal/stain on the picnic tables at both parks 
3.  To purchase a handicap swing at both parks
4.  To install camera at both parks due to vandalism
City Council asked Mike to get an estimate cost for each recommendation and present those to the council at our next meeting.  The Council also asked Mike to get estimates for the gazebo that was budgeted in for 2017.  Kim Knudtson asked if there could be lighting put in the gazebo, the council can look into putting solar lights in.  
There was discussion about remodeling the warming house bathrooms and opening them up instead of renting porta pottys.  City Council voted against this due to cost and not being able to lock them at night.  
The parks have been vandalized a lot this year.  Cloquet Police will be patrolling more at night, they suggestion camera’s.  Al said that you wouldn’t get good pictures at night.  The Council recommended to have Caleb get open/closed signs made and post at both parks.  Parks will open at 7:30 am and close at 10 pm Sunday-Thursday, and Close at 11 Friday, Saturday.  Motion to post open and close hours at both parks made by Scott Boedigheimer, second James Pratt.  All in favor, motion carries.
Personnel –No policy updates at this time.
Al Wallin received a call from someone who rented and they had an accident on the gym floor, they wanted to give him a heads up that it needed cleaning.  Cleaning person did not come in to clean prior to the next renter.  The City Council agreed to look for a relief janitor to help as needed. 
Planning Commission – Made the recommendation to the City Council for a Conditional Use Permit to build a garage for storage, then build office building with on  condition that the buildings cannot interrupt the existing storm water ditch flow by Resolution 2017-14,made by James Pratt, second Al Wallin.  All in favor, motion carries.  
Purchase Committee – Nothing to report
Water and Sewer Department:
Motion to approve the water shut off report made by James Pratt, second Scott Boedigheimer.  All in favor, motion carries.
No Water/Sewer adjustments.
Motion to allow sewer adjustments 3,000 gals or more for pools and skating rinks, Resolution 2017-12 made by James Pratt, second Scott Boedigheimer.  All in favor, motion carries.
Scott Boedigheimer said the CAFD was using the hydrant again without the meter, he stopped over and talked with the BC that was here.  Marshall asked Scott to bring this to the Chiefs attention. 
Motion to approve replacement water meter fees, Resolution 20177-16 made by James Pratt, second Scott Boedigheimer.  All in favor, motion carries.
Old Business: 
Trail Committee – No meeting 
24th Street Water issue – When the public hearing was held only a few homeowners showed up, they were going to get a petition and present to the City, this has not happen yet.  We could use some of the Sales Tax money on this issue.
Off Sale Liquor Licenses – Motion to approve the increase for off sale on Sundays – Resolution 2017-13 made by Scott Boedigheimer, second by James Pratt.  All in favor, motion carries.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Sales Tax – Marshall and Lori sat down with Nancy Klessner to see what the process they did when they did the sales tax.  See Marshall notes.
New Business:
Budget Planning will begin in July, a date will be set at the June City Council Meeting.
Approval of all Committee Reports:  Motion to approve all committee reports made by James Pratt, second Scott Boedigheimer.  All in favor, motion carries.
Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn at 7:01pm made by James Pratt, second Mike Berthiaume.  All in favor, motion carries.  

.
Next City Council Meeting
June 14, 2017
5:30 pm



__________________________________
Marshall Johnson, Mayor


__________________________________ATTEST
Lori Stigers, City Clerk/Treasurer
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